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7461  DISTRICT SUSTAINABILITY POLICY 
  
Sustainability is defined as meeting the needs of the present without compromising the ability 
of future generations to meet their own needs. It considers the interrelationship of economic, 
social, and environmental factors that protect and enhance present and future quality of life.  
  
The Board of Education desires to conduct its operations and make decisions with identified 
sustainability priorities that include at a minimum:  protecting students, staff, and community 
from environmental harm; preparing students for the future by educating for sustainability 
(knowledge of concepts and practices of environmental, social, and economic responsibility and 
sustainability); and include an intent to preserve current and future resources.   
  
The Board believes by incorporating sustainable practices into school policies and operations it 
can make an immediate impact on student health, academic performance, and teacher 
retention while decreasing operational costs and demands on natural resources.    
  
The Superintendent of Schools will establish a School District Sustainability Committee to 
provide the Superintendent and the Board with information on the benefits of increased 
sustainability practices within the school district.   
  
The Board wants to protect students, staff, school visitors, and community members from 
environmental harm and will strive to eliminate the use of potentially toxic and harmful 
substances; prepare students for the future by providing a high-quality education that support 
concepts and practices of environmental, social, and economic responsibility and sustainability; 
and preserving current and future resources by adopting practices in operations that balance 
environmental, social, and fiscal responsibility to protect and enhance the future quality of life.  
  
The Board of Education authorizes the following sustainability practices to be implemented 
within the schools of the district:  
  
Classroom Chemical Purchase, Storage, and Disposal Policy  
  
The Board of Education requires outdated chemicals used in the school district as part of the 
school district’s Chemical Hygiene Plan are routinely removed from school grounds and future 
purchases will attempt to curtail or eliminate storage of unneeded chemicals.  The School 
Business Administrator/Board Secretary will coordinate a lab clean-out and clean-out of 
outdated and unneeded chemicals every eighteen months.  
  
Classroom chemical purchase, storage, and disposal will be in accordance with Board of 
Education Policy 7420 – Hygienic Management and Regulation 7420.2 – Chemical Hygiene that 
is in accordance with Federal and State law.  
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Safe Routes to School  
  
Safe Routes to School is a nationwide movement aimed at encouraging elementary and middle 
school students to walk or bicycle to school.  The goal of New Jersey’s Safe Routes to School 
initiative is to get children walking and bicycling to school where it is safe and to make it safe 
where it is not safe.  In support of this initiative, the Board has adopted Policy 8505 – Local 
Wellness Policy/Nutrient Standards for Meals and Other Foods, Policy 8600 – Transportation, 
and Policy 5514 – Student Use of Vehicles.  The Board of Education and the administration will 
collaborate with municipal, county or State transportation, land-use planning, law enforcement, 
and other agencies to plan, construct, and encourage the use of safe, accessible, and 
convenient pedestrian and bicycle routes to and from school.   
  
The Board recognizes the benefits of students walking or riding a bicycle to school on a safe 
route.  Understanding there may not be a safe walking or biking route to and from school for 
every student, this physical activity for a student is both mentally and physically beneficial.  
  
Students walking and riding a bicycle to school will be required to comply with Board policies, 
all safety and school rules, and regulations.  A list of conditions explaining the rules and 
expectations of the student and parent will be provided by the Principal or designee.]  
  
The Board of Education will post this Policy on the school district website along with samples of 
the district’s outreach activities to staff, students, and parents notifying them of the Policy 
adoption.  Outreach activities/materials will include district newsletter articles, email blasts, 
presentations/announcements at Board of Education or district-wide staff meetings, and other 
public events.    
  
First Reading:  November 19, 2018 
Second Reading: December 17, 2018 

Initial Adoption:  
  


